

MEETING WITH GOSFORD TENNIS CENTRE HELD MONDAY 3RD
DECEMBER, 2001

PRESENT: Stephen Gibson, Hal Moir, Rod Rosenfield, Pat Healy,
Maureen Rowe (Jenny Rosenfield arrived late).

APOLOGIES: Jamie Byrnes

Letter received from Gosford Tennis Centre was tabled and points discussed.

1. Licence – waiting approval from Minister for Lands & Environment
2. Subpoena served to GTC and M Rowe for GDTA re accident Behind Court 3. We should concrete the legs on tables and stools Around complex.
Rod apologised to Maureen for giving out per home address, but Did not know he had the right to refuse this information – Maureen Accepted apology.
3. GTC not happy with decision made to cancel Saturday Badge totally. Decision was made without asking GTC what the state of the courts was, also decision was made early to cancel the other 2 sessions.

This matter was discussed. Steve was concerned that the decision was made by persons not in attendance at the Courts and in future the decision is to be made by someone at the complex and in consultation with the GTC.

A letter should be given to parents at the beginning of the new Competition telling them to ring 1 hour before each session.

In relation to Penant, Rod would like a list of kids in Division 1 and 2 who are outstanding to invite into Penant. Pat to give Rod the list of both comps results – as this comp results are not yet finalised, Pat to give Rod the cards to go through and he will then return them to Pat.

Finals will be this Saturday. Presentation Night will be this Saturday at 6pm.

Steve is checking the bottom courts. There are a number of "chipped" areas which need to be patched. Courts 14, 17, 19 and 21 have chips out of them.

Protective Fencing will look into fencing problems. Courts 22 and 23 need attention.

Bars between Courts 8 and 9 and 6 & 7 need to be moved for safety reasons. Rod will attend to this.

Grounds Committee - We have just formed a Grounds Committee. Bryce Grossel is Chairman of this Committee, others are Rex Preddy, Hal Moir, Jamie Byrnes. Bryce will go around and get ideas from members, etc. of what is needed and report to Main Committee.

Lights on Court 8, 9 and 5 need attention.

The matter of fee increase for Night Comps will be discussed at Meeting on 5/12/01. If approved, members will be given letter before Christmas advising this increase to commence 1/1/2002.

The steps have had one coat of paint and Rod feels it is not going to be successful. Will give them a second coat and then assess the situation.

Hal is organising prices for tables and repairs to some.

Steve advised a cheque has been received from GIO for "glass" after the last break-in. He thought the account had been paid, but now finds it has not been paid. Jamie to attend to payment.

The fence on Court 11 has now been demolished again and is very dangerous. Hal will get Protective Fencing to have a look at it.

Michael Stone will remove tree cheaper than we can get it done elsewhere.

The Roller door at the bottom complex needs attention. They were done in November, '98 by Affordable Openings. We should ask them to have a look at the situation.

The Security system is being done differently on the advice of the Police. We need Jamie to check what accounts have been paid.

There is a problem with \$5,000 Sponsorship for the "Challenger" Event due to insufficient notice from Tennis Australia. Fenton Coull will be in Gosford following the Davis Cup to discuss this event.

Meeting closed 10.10pm